
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
FIND that County-owned property located at 910 San Pablo Avenue, in Pinole, was vacated
by Animal Services and is no longer necessary for any County purposes. 

FIND that a 2.72-acre portion of County-owned property located at 323 Brookside Drive,
Richmond, was acquired for roadway purposes but is no longer necessary for those or any
County purposes. 

DECLARE, based on the above written findings, County-owned property located at 910
San Pablo Avenue, in Pinole, and a 2.72-acre portion of County-owned property located at
323 Brookside Drive, in Richmond, to be surplus land within the meaning of Government
Code Section 54221(b)(1). 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
County staff has identified two properties that are no longer necessary for County purposes
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Action of Board On:   04/20/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
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AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
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Karen Mitchoff, District IV Supervisor
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Supervisor

Contact:  Jessica Dillingham,
925. 957-2453

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    April  20, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C.124

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Brian M. Balbas, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: April  20, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: DECLARE 910 San Pablo Avenue, in Pinole, and a portion of 323 Brookside Drive, in Richmond, as surplus
land. West County area.



and wishes to have them declared surplus. The County owns fee title to both of the
properties. 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
The property located at 910 San Pablo Avenue, in Pinole, was purchased by the County in
2002 for the West County Animal Shelter. It consists of 0.40 acres of land and a 5,483 sq.
ft. single-story building. The property is located in a shopping center. In March of 2020,
Animal Services vacated the site and consolidated operations to other facilities.

The property located at 323 Brookside Drive, in Richmond, was purchased by the County
from the Flood Control District in 2013 for future road improvements. A portion equivalent
to 2.72-acres of the 3.13 acre site is no longer needed for County purposes and the current
tenant, Urban Tilth, has requested that the County declare the 2.72-acre portion surplus so
that they might acquire the surplus site.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
The County will not be in compliance with the Surplus Lands Act.


